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MR. STOGNER: Call next Case
9528, which is the application of Santa Fe Energy Operating
Partners, Limited Partners, for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

At this time we'll call for
appearances.

MR. BRUCE: Mr. Examiner, my
name is Jim Bruce from the Hinkle Law Firm, representing
Santa Fe Energy Operating Partners.

I have two withesses or pos-
sibly three.

MR. STOGNER: Are there any
other appearances?

MR. KELLAHIN: MR. EXAMINER,
I'm Tom Kellahin of the Santa Fe law firm of Kellahin,
Kellahin & Aubrey. I'm appearing today on behalf of Bass
Enterprises Production Company.

I have three witnesses.

MR. STOGNER: Are there any
other appearances?

Will all the witnesses please

stand and be sworn at this time?

(Witnesses sworn.)
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MR. STOGNER: Before we get
started, gentlemen, there was a misadvertisement in the
Artesia paper.

This case, regardless of the
outcome today, will have to be continued and readvertised
for December 7th, 1988.

MR. BRUCE: That's fine.

MR. STOGNER: Mr. Bruce, any

time.

GARY GREEN,
being called as a witness and being duly sworn upon his

oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRUCE:

Q Mr. Green, would you please state your
full name and city of residence?

A My name 1is Gary Green. I live in Mid-
land, Texas.

Q And what is vour occupation and who are
you employed by?

A I'm employed as a landman for Santa Fe
Energy Company.

0 Have you previously testified before the
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OCD as a petroleum landman and had your credentials as an
expert accepted as a matter of record?

A Yes, I have.

Q And are you familiar with the land mat-
ters involved in Case 95287

A Yes, I am.

MR. BRUCE: Mr. Examiner, I

tender the withess as an expert.

MR. STOGNER: Are there any

objections?
MR. KELLAHIN: No objections.
MR. STOGNER: Mr. Green is so
qualified.
Q Mr. Green, would you please state brief-

ly what Santa Fe seeks 1in this application?
A Santa Fe FEnergy Operating Partners,
L.P., seeks an order pocling all mineral interests from the
surface to the base of the Morrow formation underlying the
north half of Section 17, Township 23 South, Range 31 East,
in Eddy County, New Mexico.
Santa Fe proposes to drill its Pure Gold
Federal C-17 Well No. 2 at a standard location and to dedi-
cate the following acreage to the well: The southwest
quarter of the northeast gquarter of Section 17 for all

pools or formations spaced on 40 acres; the northeast quar-
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6
ter of Section 17 for all pools or formations spaced on 160
acres; and the north half of Section 17 for all pools or
formations spaced on 320 acres.

Santa Fe also requests consid-
eration for the cost of the drilling and completing the
well and the allocation of the costs thereof, as well as
the actual operating cost and charges for supervision.

Santa Fe asks that it be de-
signated as operator of the well and a charge for the risk
involved in the drilling of the well be assessed.

Q Would yvou please move on to Exhibit Num-
ber One and describe its contents for the Examiner?

A Exhibit Number One is a land plat show-
ing the proposed spacing unit, being the north half of
Section 17, 22, 31 East. It shows the well location. It
shows the stippled acreage as being the acreage which Santa
Fe has an interest in.

0 Okay, and who are the interest owners
which Santa Fe seeks to force pool?

A Bass Enterprises, Incorporated, Pogo
Producing Company, Primary Fuels, Inc., Heathery Resources,
Inc., Terra Resources, Inc., Terra Resources, Inc., Total
Menatome Corporation, ©P. W. Production Company, CNG Pro-
ducing Company.

0 Thank vou. Would vou please refer to
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7
Exhibit Number Two and describe your efforts to get these
interest owners to join in the well?

a Exhibit Number Two 1is a well proposal
addressed to all the referenced lease owners, working in-
terest owners in the north half of 17, asking that they
join in the drilling of this well with the working inter-
est, or farm out under specific terms and if they join that
all operations would be done to a mutually acceptable NMLP
Form 610, 1982 Model Form Operating Agreement.

) And did vyou follow this letter up with
telephone calls?

A Yes. I've had a number of different --
a number of telephone calls with the wvarious owners.

Q And how much of the working interest in
the north half of Section 17 does Santa Fe own?

A Santa Fe owns a 37~1/2 percent leasehold
interest in the northeast quarter. We, in talking to the
other parties involved, we have CNG, Pogo, (unclear) have
indicated or recommended to management to farm out to Santa
Fe, which would give Santa Fe about 83-1/3 percent of the
northeast guarter or about 41 percent (unclear).

Q Is this well near the potash areas
defined by OCD Order R-111-P?

A Yes, it 1is, and I made inquiries to the

BLM and was advised that IMC Fertilizer Company was the




10
n
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23
24

25

8
potash 1lessee and the only potash lessee within a mile of
the lease. Pursuant to Order No. R-111-P, I notified IMC
of the 1location of the well shown on Exhibit Three-A, and
by letter shown as Exhibit Three-B IMC waived any objection
to this location.

Q And referring to Exhibit Number Four,
would vou please discuss the cost of the proposed well?

A Exhibit Four is a well cost, generalized
well cost estimate prepared by $Santa Fe engineers that pur-
ports to drill a 15,000 foot Morrow test with the dry hole
cost being $1,192,868, completion -- cost for completing
the well to $1,494,058.

0 And 1is the proposed well cost in line
with those normally encountered in drilling wells to this
depth in this area of Lea County?

A Yes, they are.

Q And do vyou have a recommendation as to
the amount Santa Fe should be paid for supervision charges-?

A Yes. It's my recommendation that $6000
per month be allowed for a drilling well and $600 per month
be allowed for a producing well.

Q And are these amounts in line with those
normally charged by Santa Fe and other operators in this
area for wells of this type?

A Yes, they are.
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0 And briefly, what type of operating
agreement are you using or proposing to use?

A Santa Fe would propose to use the AAPL
Model 610 1982 model form.

Q And what penalty do vyou recommend

against nonconsenting interest owners?

A Cost plus 200 percent.

Q And will the geologist also testify on
this?

A Yes, he will.

Q And the cost plus 200 percent, is that

normally used 1in operating agreements in this area of New
Mexico?

A Yes, it is.

0 Were all interested parties notified of

this hearing?

A Yes, they were, by (unclear) which would
be Exhibit -- Exhibit Five.
0 And were Exhibits One through Five pre-

pared by vou or compiled from company records?

A Yes, they were.

Q In vyour opinion will the granting of
this application be in the interest of conservation, the
prevention of waste, and the protection of correlative

rights?
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A Yes.

MR. BRUCE: Mr. Examiner, at
this time I'd move the admission of Exhibits One through
Five.

MR. STOGNER: Are there any
objections?

MR. KELLAHIN: No objections,
Mr. Stogner.

MR. STOGNER: Exhibits One
through Five will be admitted into evidence.

Mr. Kellahin, your witness.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Mr.

Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Green, is the only basis upon which
you have recommended a 200 percent risk factor against the
nonconsenting owners the fact that yvou find that number
utilized by your company in operating agreements?

A No, it 1is not. Probably our engineer,
geologist should testify to that. They plan to drill a
15,000 foot well and prepared a lot of this.

o) That's a geologic and engineering risk

you're discussing now.
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A Yes.

Q The operating agreements that you pre-
pared and prepared by other companies for your approval,
have a risk factor penalty in them but only for subsequent
wells, is that not true?

A Subsequent wells, subsequent operations.

Q It has nothing to do wifh the risk fac-
tor penalty on the initial well to be drilled.

A That's because all the parties are
sharing the risk.

Q Let's talk about Santa Fe Energy Operat-
ing Partners, Limited. For whom do you work?

A I work for Santa Fe Energy Company.

Q And Santa Fe Energy Company, then, is
the general partner for this limited partnership?

A Yes, sir.

Q How does one become a limited partner in
the Santa Fe Energy Operating partnership?

A They can purchase limited partnerships
through the stock market.

0 Do vyou currently know what the limited
stock purchase price 1is for a share, a limited partner's
share in this transaction?

MR. BRUCE: I would ask at

this time, and object as to the relevancy of this line of
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guestioning.
MR. KELLAHIN: Bear with me
for a few minutes and let me ask him about his company. I
intend to show relevance, Mr. Examiner.
MR. STOGNER: He may continue.

A My last 1look at the paper I believe it
was around $16.00 per share.

Q $16.00 a share for a partnership. Do
you know how many limited partners there are in the Santa
Fe Energy Operating Partnership?

A No, I do not. I know that they own ap-
proximately 20 percent and Santa Fe Energy Company, or hot
the energy company, but the parent owns about 80 percent.

Q Are there thousands of limited partners
in this operating company?

A I would assume SsO.

Q when we look at the spacing unit for the
well, you're proposing to include the north half of Section
172

A Yes, sir.

Q Those are both portions of separate
Federal leases, are they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q The portion in the northwest guarter of

17 is part of the Bass-operated James Ranch Unit, isn't it?
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A Yes, sir.

Q The Federal 1lease that includes the
northeast quarter of 17 also includes the producing well in
the south half of 17.

A Yes, sir.

Q So that entire Federal lease, including
this 160-acre tract, is held by production, is it not?

A Yes, sir.

0 With regards to the northeast quarter,
then, what portion of that interest is owned by Santa Fe
Energy Operating Partners?

A 37-1/2 percent.

Q Does Santa Fe Energy Company have any
interest in that acreage?

A No, sir.

0 So the company vyou work for is simply
the managing partner for the operating partnership. Santa

Fe Energy Operating Partners.

A That is correct.
Q And Santa Fe Energy Company, who you
work for, then, does not realize any share of the produc-

tion from the well, does it?
A That's correct.
Q Santa Fe Energy Company, as a general

managing partner, receives a fee out of the partnership
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funds for the management of the properties, does it not?

A I cannot answer that.

0 There 1is no money being contributed by
Santa Fe Energy Company into the drilling of this well, is
there?

A I would assume not.

0 So it deesn't matter to your company
whether or not you drill a dry hole or a commercial pro-
ducing well, yvou're still going to get a fee for being the
managing partner.

A I don't believe we get a fee, just get a
fee for being the managing partner.

Q What is the economic incentive for Santa
Fe Energy Company as a general partner to want to have a
commercial well?

A would you ask your gquestion again?

Q Sure. What is the economic incentive
for someone like Santa Fe Energy Company, who is simply the
general partner for a partnership, and providing none of
the funds for the drilling of this well, what is the econ-
omic incentive for your company to drill a commercial well?

A I'm not sure I know how to answer that.
Let me say that the partnership was assigned the majority
of Energy Company properties before it was put on the mar-

ket for sale to the public.
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Santa Fe Energy Company or Santa Fe
Energy Operating Partners, L.P., certainly has incentive to
make economical wells. We're not in the business to drill
dry holes for a fee. The majority of our properties Santa
Fe Energy once owned were put into this partnership.
So there's a great deal of incentive to
drill commercial wells.

Q Santa Fe Energy Company took properties
that they no longer desired to keep within the company and
transferred it over to this limited partnership?

A No, sir, they transferred everything
with the exception of two properties, basically two, two
big -- two large properties and properties, heavy oil pro-
perties 1in California and some properties in Wasson Field
in Texas; everything else in southeast New Mexico, Gulf
Coast, were transferred into the (unclear).

Q Your projection for drilling this well,
Mr. Green, 1s Dbased upon what anticipated price for the

sale of the gas?

A I can't answer that question.

Q You do not know or you cannot tell me?

A I do know. I'm not going to tell you.

0 You're not going to tell me what the

price is?

A You can Jjust -- no, I don't know what
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the price is. You'll have to address that to the person

who did the economics on it.

Q Have you seen those economics?

A No.

0 Is the person here that ran those econo-
mics?

A Yes, he is.

Q Is he going to be a witness?

A He's here and been sworn in, I assume he
will.

Q Let me 1look at some of your correspon-

dence with you, Mr. Green.

Correspondence 1issuing out of your of-
fice, I think, is all signed by you, is it? There's no one
else that was working on this.

A That's correct.

Q This was your -- your prospect, was it
not, sir?

A Yes, sir.

0 Am I correct in understanding that the
footage 1location shown on the October 25th letter, Exhibit
Number Two, is to be 1980 from the north line and 2310 from
the east line of 17?2

A That is correct.

Q That is an unorthodox location, is it
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not, Mr. Green?

A I don't believe that to be an unorthodox
location for 320-acre spacing.

o] Well, but vou've asked for more than
320~-acre spacing, haven't you? Have you seenh the docket
for today's hearing, Mr. Green?

A Yes, I have.

Q You have advertised and requested that a
spacing unit of 160 acres be formed for the northeast gquar-
ter provided you obtain production from gas formations that
are spaced upon 160 acres. Is that still your request?

A Yes, it is.

Q A well located on 160 acres, then, would
be too close to the Bass properties in the James Ranch

Unit, wouldn't it?

A That's correct.

Q It would only be 330 from the line.

A That's correct.

Q This case is not advertised that way, is
it, sirz

A Apparently not.

Q When we talk about the location for this

well you have shown me that yvou have corresponded with IMC?
A Yes, sir.

Q They're the potash lessee.
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A Lessee. That's right.

0 Okay. In exchange for getting IMC's
concurrence in vyour location, have you agreed to give IMC
anything?

A No, sir.

0 Are you going to provide them with core
information through the potash interval when you drill the
well?

A Not to my knowledge.

0 Is that an item indicated in your AFE as

part of your costs of drilling and completing this well?

A I do not believe so.
0 You have an item here, Number 36, says
"Coring and core analysis". Do vyou find that on your

Exhibit Number Four?
A Yes.
MR. STOGNER: What item is
that, Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, it's
under intangibles, down at 36.
MR. STOGNER: Thank you, sir.
) It says $10,000 for coring and core ana-
lysis? Do vyou know what the coring program is for the
well?

A No, sir, I don't but our geologist will.
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All right, vou said you were familiar,

in response to Mr. Bruce's question, with the potash Order

R-111-P? That's the new order that was issued by the Com-

mission --
A
Q
A
with it. I said I
Q
R-111-P.
A

Q

Yes, sir.

-- back on April of '88?

I'm sorry, I did not say I was familiar
gave them notice pursuant to the --

You gave IMC notice pursuant to Order

Yes, sir, that's right.

Have vyou been informed or are you aware

where IMC determines their life of the mine reserves to be

within Section 177
A
Q

that to you?

A

Q

No, I'm not.

Have they plotted that for you and given

No, they have not.

Do vou know that the northwest quarter

is precluded from drilling as a result of being within the

confines of the potash life of the mine reserves for IMC?

A

Q
A
Q

Yes, I do.
You're aware of that.
Yes, I am.

You're aware that no portion of the
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northwest gquarter in the James Ranch Unit can be drilled
from a surface location and comply with the R-111-P order,
is that not true?

A Yes, I am.

Qo So 1if the reserves 1in the northwest
quarter are going to participate, whether they're from the
surface to the basement, they're going to have to partici-
pate by a well drilled outside of that 160-acre tract.

A That's correct.

Q Mr. Green, let me show you on page eight
of Exhibit B to the Commission Order R-111-P, on page eight
I'm looking at Roman Numeral IV and its subparagraph A.
I'll 1let vou read this for yourself but it says, the BLM
upon request will advise oil and gas lessees of the surface
locations where wells will be allowed to develop the
leases. 0Oil or gas leases covering areas designated a LMR
by a potash lessee will be unitized to the extent possible
with other areas where drilling is allowed.

Are you familiar with that provision?

A No, I am not.

0 Have vyou made an effort on behalf of
your company to work out with Bass an arrangement whereby
shallower production above the top of the Wolfcamp can be
unitized with your acreage so that it can contribute?

A No, I have not, other than proposing to
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join in an operating agreement to develop the south half of
Section 17.

0 When did you first make your proposal to
Bass Enterprises, Mr. Green?

A We made the proposal by letter dated
October 25th, I believe.

] And that is the first contact you've had
with Bass Enterprises about participating in the well, is
that not true?

A No, sir, this well has been proposed, I
believe this is the third time this well has been proposed.
Bass proposed the well; Santa Fe proposed the well. It is
a prospect that Bass and Santa Fe have had over the years,
so it's not -- it's not a new idea.

Q The first proposal you've given me, Mr.
Green, the only one I have is your letter of October 25th.

A That's correct. This is the latest pro-
posal.

0 When we 1look at that latest proposal,
you sent it certified mail, did you not, sir?

A Yes, I did.

Q When vyou turn to the third page of that
exhibit and you see the return receipt card to Bass Enter-
prises, do you see that?

A Yes, sir.
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0 what 1is the date of delivery that Bass

got your letter?

A I believe it's November 1lst.
0 Let's turn to exhibit Number Five now,
Mr. Green. Exhibit Five 1s a copy of the application

yvou're sending Bass for compulsory pooling for this pro-
ject?

A Yes.

o) And 1it's under a letter dated October
31st, the day before Bass gets your offer to participate in
the very well vou're seeking to pool them?

A That's correct.

0] What period of time does your company
have for turning around on proposed offers by others to
participate in wells that they might drill? How long does
it take you to make that decision?

A I think it takes us a very short time to

make a decision.

Q Can you do it in one day?

A Well, I can't answer that guestion.

) Have you provided Bass with an operating
agreement?

A No, I have not.

0 Have vyou provided Bass with a proposed

gas balancing agreement?




10
n
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

23
24

25

A No, I have not.

Q Have vyou provided them with a drilling
and completion program?

A No, I have not.

Q Mr. Green, 1let me show vou what I'm
going to mark as Bass Exhibit Number One and ask you, sir,
did you receive this letter that Mr. Hanson wrote to you on
November 9th?

A Yes, I have.

Q Mr. Hanson acknowledges, Mr. Green, in
his letter that he received your application to pool their
interest, and he says in the last sentence of that para-
graph, the first paragraph, he says, we want you to be
aware that Santa Fe failed to either contact or consult
Bass regarding the proposed well prior to filing the pool-
ing application.

A I believe that would probably be incor-
rect because he noted receipt of my well proposal on Novem-
ber 1lst. He wrote his letter on November 9th.

0 Well, that's consistent with receiving
the certified letter notice on November lst, is it not?

A Yes, it is.

Q Okay. In his letter he also asks you to
give him some information so he can make a decision,

doesn't he?
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A Yes, he does.
0 He says, 1n this regard an operating
agreement -- vou've talked to Jens on the phone about this,

haven't you, Mr. Green?
A Yes. I have.
0 Hasn't -- hasn't Mr. Hanson asked you

for information about the well?

A About the well?

0 Yes, sir.

A Yes, he has.

) Sure, he has, and you haven't provided

it, have you?

A Yes, he's been provided with everything
except the operating agreement. Santa Fe and Bass have
just drilled a well under an operating agreement and I
would think he'd have to make an assumption that we would
work out a mutually acceptable agreement under the same
terms that we just drilled a well under, and it's not going
to be a foreign item to Mr. Hanson when he sees our operat-
ing agreement.

Q Well, if the assumption is that you and
Bass have worked out voluntary agreements before, can't we
expect that yvou'll do so in this case rather than leverag-
ing them with a forced pooling application?

A No, sir. Our voluntary agreement was
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done after a forced pooling was issued; not before.

0 Do vyou have a market for your gas, Mr.
Green?

A Yes, sir.

Q Who's going to take the gas?

A I Dbelieve it's TransAmerica of Califor-

nia? I could be --

Q Are they a transporter or a purchaser?

A A purchaser.

o) All right.

A I've been -- that's (not clearly under-

stood) but I know we have a purchaser for our gas. I'm not
sure of the company.

Q With regards to these other working in-
terest owners within your own Federal lease in the north-
east quarter --

A Uh-huh.

0 -- at the time vou filed the pooling ap-
plication on October 31lst, what percentage interest did
Santa Fe Enerqgy Operating Partnership have in that 160-acre
tract?

A 37-1/2 percent.

Q Has vyour Drilling Department or your
technical people provided you with a way by which you could

allocate the cost among the various potential formations
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for this well?

A I can't answer that question.

Q You don't know?

A They haven't provided me. I don't know.
Q You haven't attempted to allocate or

split the risk among the various formations and the working
interest owners for your request?

A I have not.

Q When do you propose to commence the
well, Mr. Green?

A This well 1is scheduled for a first
quarter well next year; hopefully, sometime in January.

Q There are no expiring 1leases for the
northeast quarter, are there?

A No, sir.

Q That Federal lease 1is being held by

Cogquina Production @r --

A (Unclear) production.
Q (Unclear).
A Santa Fe Energy Operating Partners, L.

P. production.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Mr.

Examiner.
MR. STOGNER: Mr. Bruce, do

you have any follow-up?
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MR. BRUCE: Yes.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. BRUCE:

Q Looking at Exhibit Number One, Mr.
Green, the northeast quarter of Section 17 is not within
the James Rance Unit, 1s it?

A No, it is not.

Q And I believe you have, pursuant to Mr.
Kellahin's questioning, vyou've acknowledged that Bass ac-
reage in the northwest quarter of Section 17 is in a potash
area or an LMR area.

A Yes, sir.

@ Because of that Bass really 1s under no
obligation to drill, are they?

A No, they are not.

Q However, Santa Fe's leasehold in Section
17, you are under an obligation to develop that lease under
the terms of vyvour lease with the Federal government, are
you not?

A And as a prudent operator you would nor-
mally develop that lease, and Santa Fe, to develop Santa
Fe's leasehold to the north, with a well offsetting the
well down in the south half. We, Santa Fe, has to drill

its leasehold. It does not hold large acreage based Feder-
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al units. Our acreage will disappear if we do not develop
it.

Q And 1isn't it correct that the only unit
available in the -- for a Morrow or Atoka well in Section
17 1is the north half because of the Morrow Atoka Well in
the south half?

A That's correct.

0 Now regarding Santa Fe Energy Operating
Partners, are vyvou aware that Santa Fe Energy Company as a
general partner would have certain obligations to the lim-

ited partnership to use its best efforts to drill wells?

A Yes, I am.

0 And not drill dryv holes, hopefully.

A That's correct.

Q And regarding economic incentive, Santa

Fe Energy Company 1is owned by Santa Fe Southern Pacific
Corporation, is it not?

A That's correct.

Q And Santa Fe Southern Pacific Corpora-
tion owns part cof Santa Fe Energy Operating Partners.

A That's correct.

Q So you do -- the company does have an
economic incentive, doesn't it?

A Most certainly.

0 Regarding the potential unorthodox loca-
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tion on a 160-acre spacing (unclear), Santa Fe may, either

through the hearing process or administratively, obtain

approval for administrative -- for an unorthodox well loca-
tion if -- 1if there 1is a potential of 160-acre spacing
unit?

A Yes, it will.

Q And are you aware, Mr. Green, that Rule

R-111-P, which Mr. Kellahin relies on so much has not been
adopted by the BLM?

A Yes, I am.

Q And therefore all this talk about unit-

ization and the unitization provision of that order is in-

applicable?
A Yes.
Q And looking at Exhibit Number Two in the

first or second paragraph, does that letter to Bass set

forth what type of operating agreement you would working

under?
A Yes, it does.
Q And what does it say?
A It says that we would propose they join

in the drilling of the well; we propose a mutually accept-
able AAPL Form 610 1982 Model Form Operating Agreement.
Q And finally, Mr. Green, you referenced a

previous case with Bass that involved the Big Eddy Unit, I
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believe, did yvou not?

A Yes, I did.

0 And what was vyour history of dealing
with Bass in that case?

A hfter a number of months of negotiating
and during the negotiations Bass staked a location and
applied for a permit and then filed for a pooling order
during the negotiations and Santa Fe was not aware of it
until the forced pooling order showed up on our doorstep.

Q Thank you, Mr. Green.

MR. STOGNER: Mr. Kellahin --

MR. BRUCE: That's all the
guestions.

MR. STOGNER: -- any redirect?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Exhibit Number Two simply says a mutu-
ally acceptable model form operating agreement, doesn't it,
Mr. Green?

A Yes, it does.

0 And is there a mutually acceptable model
form operating agreement that you've tendered to Bass for

this well?
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A No, I have not but we have just entered
into a mutually acceptable operating agreement within the

past two months.

o And those agreements vary from well to
well.

A That's correct. This would be a similar
test.

Q A follow-up gquestion to one that Mr.

Bruce was discussing with you and that is the relationship
between the James Ranch Unit and the Santa Fe properties in
the northeast of 17.

Am I correct in understanding that what
vou're seeking to accomplish is the pooling of the interest
in the northwest gquarter only for that spacing unit and
that particular well?

A Yes, sir.

Q You would not use the forced pooling
mechanism by which then you would acgquire an interest in
the unit in subsequent wells to be drilled in the unit.

A No, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Nothing fur-

ther.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STOGNER:
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0 Do vyou have a copy of the application
that you sent us, the OCD?

A Yes, sir.

0 Am I missing something? Does it say
anything about the well location?

A No, sir, I believe that it just says at
a legal location.

Q And in fact this is not a legal location
for all proration units, so the advertisement is wrong.

A No, sir, it i1s not. 1It's a legal loca-
tion for a 320-acre spacing unit, which is our prime ob-
jective, and hopefully, we'll be successful with a 320-acre
spacing unit well.

Q Do you wish at this time to just limit
your application to 320-acre proration units or do you want
to go ahead and seek --

A We'd 1like to seek from the surface to
the base of the Morrow.

Q Okay. This case will have to be read-
vertised for the December 21st hearing on that issue alone.

MR. STOGNER: Mr. Kellahin,

Mr. Bruce, can I see you in my office (unclear)?

(Thereupon a recess was taken.)
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MR. STOGNER: This hearing
will come to order.

Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN; Mr. Stogner, on
behalf of Bass Enterprises Production Company, we would
request that you direct this case continued to the December
21lst hearing before the same examiner a month from now so
that we can proceed on with the case, i1f necessary, and by
that time it will be readvertised and we will come again
and complete the case.

MR. STOGNER: Mr. Bruce?

MR. BRUCE: That's acceptable,
Mr. Examiner.

MR. STOGNER: In that case,
Case Number 9528 will be continued to the Examiner's Hear-

ing scheduled for December 21st, 1988.

(Hearing concluded.)
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MR. CATANACH: Call next Case
9528.

MR. STOVALL: Application of
Santa Fe Energy Operating Partners, L.P. for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico.

This case needs to be readver-
tised and continued to December 21st, 1988.

MR. CATANACH: Case 9528 will

be continued and readvertised for December 21lst.

(Hearing concluded.)
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MR. STOGNER: Call next Case
Number 9528, which is the application of Santa Fe Energy
Operating Partners, Limited Partnership, for compulsory
pooling and an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

This case was heard on the
Novembr 21st, 1988, hearing. At that time it was continued
and readvertised for today.

We'll call for appearances.

MR. LOPEZ: If it please the
Examiner, my name is Owen Lopez with the Hinkle Law Firm of
Santa Fe, and I am taking the place of Jim Bruce, who was
present at the hearing that was continued and he's unavail-
able today, and I think at the time the case was continued
Mr. Gary Green was on the stand and I trust he will con-
tinue under oath and I believe Curt Anderson was also sworn
at the time and he will continue under ocath, and we have a
third witness who was not present at the time the hearing
was originally called and I would ask that he be sworn, Mr.
Michael Burton.

MR. STOGNER: Let the record
show that Mr. Green and Mr. Anderson have previously been
sworn. If I might remind you, sirs, you all are both still
under oath.

Mr. Burton, if vou'd please
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stand and raise your right hand.

(Mr. Burton sworn.)

MR. STOGNER: You may be
seated. Thank you. Mr. Lopez?

MR. LOPEZ: Mr. Green.

Mr. Examiner, as you will re-
call, when the case was originally heard, it was a con-
tested case and Bass and Mr. Kellahin were opposing the
application. I'm happy to report that today we were able
to reach agreement with Bass and therefore they have with-
drawn their opposition to our case and yet it's necessary
for us to continue with our evidence because of other in-
terest owners who have not yet signed up, and then we do
not have a formal agreement with Bass, but we do have a
letter of intent to enter into a formal agreement.

MR. STOGNER: Okay. Mr.
Lopez, Bass Enterprises has withdrawn their objection.

MR. LOPEZ: Correct.

MR. STOGNER: Today, is that
correct?

MR. LOPEZ: That is a correct
assessment based on its letter of intent that was reached

this morning.
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MR. STOGNER: Mr. Lopez,
wasn't there another change made in this application today
concerning a --

MR. LOPEZ: Oh, vyes, pardon
me.

We would also drop from our
application the request to force pool the northeast quarter
to form a standard lé60-acre spacing unit. We are continu-
ing with our request for the north half to form a standard
320-acre spacing and proration unit and with our request to
form a standard 40-acre oil spacing and proration unit com-
prised of the southwest quarter of the northeast gquarter.

Thank you, Mr. Examiner.

MR. STOGNER: Thank you, Mr.
Lopez. I'll make note of that changes and at this time you

may continue.

GARY GREEN,
being recalled to the witness stand and remaining under

oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOPEZ:
Q Mr. Green, I think I would now ask you

to refer to what's been marked for identification as Exhi-
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bit Five-A and ask you explain who the record title owners
of the 1leases are and the ownership of the area in gques-
tion.

A Exhibit Five~A 1s a second page of the
title opinion that sets out the record title owner to the
leases that we're (unclear) force poocl, shown 1in two
tracts, Tract 1 being the northwest quarter of Section 17,
23 South, 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the owners
being Perry R. Barr, Incorporated, 1/4; Sam R. Bass, Incor-
porated, 3/16th; Thru Line, Inc., 3/16ths; Robert M. Bass
Group, Inc., 3/l6ths; Lee M. Bass, Inc., 3/1l6ths.

Tract 2 being the northeast quarter of
Section 17, 23 South, 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
with Pogo Producing Company, 37 -- my title opinion is --
does not show a change of ownership but I'm aware of Pogo
Producing Company has assigned 50 percent of their interest
to CNG Producing Company, who we also seek today.

Terra Resources, Inc., Primary Fuels,
Inc., PW Production Company, Inc., Chessie Exploration Com-
pany, whose correct name or current name, change of owner-
ship there also, 1s (not clearly understood), 25 percent.

) Why does Santa Fe wish to drill this
well at this time?

A Santa Fe feels that as a prudent opera-

tor this is the next logical step in developing and evalu-
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ating Santa Fe's leasehold in the area. It is one offset
from a producing well, which we feel will help us evaluate
acreage Santa Fe owns to the north in the east half of
Section 8 and Section 9 and in Section 10.

Q In vour opinion will the granting of
this application be in the interest of prevention of waste
and protection of correlative rights?

A Yes.

Q Were Exhibits One through Five-A
prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, they were.

MR. LOPEZ: I would offer
Applicant's Exhibits One through Five=-A.

MR. STOGNER: If we haven't
done so, Exhibit One through Five-A will be admitted into
evidence at this time.

MR. LOPEZ: And that concludes

our testimony from this witness.

(Thereupon a discussion was had off the record.)

CURTIS ANDERSON,

being called as a witness and being duly sworn upon his

ocath, testified as follows, to-wit:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOPEZ:

Q Will you state your name and occupation,
please?

A My name is Curtis Anderson, employed by
Santa Fe Energy Limited Partners, and I'm Dis